
 

 

City of Tukwila 
Allan Ekberg, Mayor 

INFORMATIONAL MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:   Community Services and Safety 
 
FROM:  Stacy Hansen, Human Services Program Coordinator 
 
CC:   Mayor Ekberg 
 
DATE:  May 16, 2022 
 
SUBJECT: CDBG Minor Home Repair Interlocal Agreement 
 
ISSUE 
Since 2005, the city of Tukwila has been the Lead city for the Minor Home Repair program 
providing fiscal oversite, technical assistance to partner cities and the applicant/recipient of 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding awarded annually by King County. The 
Interlocal Agreement (ILA) includes the four partner cities: SeaTac, Covington, Des Moines, and 
Tukwila.  After 17 years, the City of SeaTac has agreed to be the Lead city.  Therefore, the City 
Council must approve the new ILA in order to finalize the transfer of Lead city from Tukwila to 
SeaTac.   
 
BACKGROUND 
The CDBG funding has been awarded by King County for the Minor Home Repair program 
through a competitive application process for the past 17 years. As Lead city, Tukwila was 
responsible for the annual pre/full application, presentation to decision panel, quarterly bills 
(aggregated financial and demographic information from all cities) and the liaison between King 
County and the ILA partners for any issues or corrections needed regarding CDBG compliance 
and billing errors from the ILA cities quarterly bills.   
 
DISCUSSION  
King County requires an updated ILA when there is a change in the Lead city.  An updated ILA  
has been created by SeaTac, the new Lead city, for all ILA partners to sign.  Once signed by all 
four partner cities, King County will execute the 2021 contract with the city of SeaTac who will 
be responsible for providing fiscal oversite, technical assistance, and quarterly reporting on 
behalf of the four ILA cities.   
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
There is no financial implication for transferring from one lead City to another.  When CDBG 
funds are awarded annually, the application is written so that funds are divided and shared 
equally with each city.   
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Staff is asking Council to forward this item to the June 6, 2022, Regular Council meeting for the 
Consent agenda.     
 
ATTACHMENTS 
City of SeaTac Interlocal Agreement.   
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